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FOX RUN HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC. 

Board of Directors Monthly Meeting Minutes 

April 24, 2014 

By: Danielle Copeland, acting Secretary 

Call to Order: 

The regular Board of Directors meeting was held on the Copeland porch at 1440 SW 25th Lane.  

The meeting was called to order by Joe Hornberger at 7:10 p.m. 

Attendees  

(Board Members present): 

Rhett Keene 

John Copeland 

Scott Marcum 

Danielle Copeland 

Mike Nielsen 

Joe Hornberger 

(Non-Board Members present) 

Diane Marcum 

Bob Hall 

John Adams 

Scott Marcum made a motion to approve the minutes from the last meeting. Mike seconded the 

motion and it passed unanimously. Joe Hornberger made a motion to move the VPs report to the 

beginning of the meeting for tonight’s meeting only. The motion was seconded by John 

Copeland and passed unanimously. 

Vice President’s Report: 

Per a motion from the May meeting, Joe Hornberger had the electrician come out to Fox Run to 

evaluate and fix some lighting issues near the front entrance. One bulb was burned out; it has 

been replaced. GFCI #3 (third palm tree) was broken and it is now fixed. The electrician (Flauta 

Electric) told Joe that our ongoing electrical issues will likely continue because we have GFCI 

receptacles in an exposed area. The area gets wet from regular irrigation and occasional rain, 

which is partly to blame for the continued failure. There was discussion about possibly wrapping 

all underground wires with conduit. Danielle Copeland made a motion to table the topic because 

all electric is currently operational. Joe Hornberger seconded the motion and it passed 

unanimously. 

Treasurer’s Report: 
Scott Marcum stated that he made a transfer of $1,800.00 to cover insurance costs. Scott stated 

that the checking account has a present balance of $2,411.21.  The (former) savings account, or 

other checking account, has a balance of $38,611.32. We earned $1.01 according to the most 

recent statement. 

Scott stated that Albert Johnson stopped by his house to collect payment, which was tendered in 

check #1095.  



P a g e  2 | 6 

Scott stated he received dues from the Baker residence in the amount of $602.50 which brings 

that lot to a current status for the 2013/2014 year. Scott received payment from the Carson 

residence in lot 21 for the amount of $602.50 (check 249); they are now current for the 

2013/2014 year. Scott stated he received dues from the Donahue residence in the amount of 

$602.50 which brings that residence to a current status for the 2013/2014 year. 

There was an open discussion about Lot 3. Ridgely is the former owner; the new owner is a 

bank. There was a general discussion about the only three lots which remain unpaid for the 

2013/2014 year. They are lots 22, 15, 3. No motion was made.  

Secretary’s Report: 

Since Vicki Waldbauer was not present, there was no Secretary’s Report. 

Landscape Committee: 

Danielle Copeland began a discussion about Mike Nielsen’s request for the board to evaluate the 

sea grape growth in the lockup area. Some plants are doing great, some are doing okay, and some 

are small. There was discussion about treating the small plants. Scott Marcum made a motion o 

observe the plants for 6 months. Joe Hornberger seconded the motion and it carried. Mike and 

Rhett voted against the motion. 

Danielle Copeland inquired about the flood light on the east entrance that was to be removed by 

Flauta Electric (per the March meeting). Joe Hornberger informed the board that the light had 

been removed by a skilled resident for no fee. 

President’s Report: 

Rhett Keene stated he received an annual bill for our mailbox. It was given to the Treasurer for 

payment. Rhett Keene made a motion that the Secretary draft a Dues Notice and bring it to the 

May meeting for Board approval. Mike Nielsen seconded the motion and it passed unanimously. 

Maintenance Committee Report: 

Rhett Keene stated that Sunshine Land Design will honor the prices from their earlier bid. Rhett 

distributed a document to the Board (attached to minutes) for discussion. Rhett requested 

permission from the Board to use the document during a discussion with SLD; he will request a 

formal written estimate from SLD to complete phase 3a and 8a which he will present to the 

Board at the May meeting. In anticipation of the probable acceptance of the written estimate 

during the May meeting, the Board would once again like to remind residents that they are 

encouraged to attend all HOA meetings so that they can participate in decisions which impact 

our community. 

Lock-Up Report: 

There was a general discussion about the arm on the lockup fence needing to be adjusted. There 

was also a general discussion about wear and tear on the fence lock. Several board members 

agreed to take a look at the two items and report back to the Board with a recommendation. 
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Old Business: 

John Copeland made a motion that Joe Hornberger and the nomination committee will canvas 

the neighborhood to see who wants to be included on the ballot for the 2014/2015 Board of 

Directors Election. Rhett Keene seconded the motion and it passed unanimously. The Board 

encourages all homeowners to participate in HOA activities and to consider becoming a Board 

Member. 

New Business:   

Danielle Copeland made a motion to rename the Drainage Committee to the Maintenance 

Committee in accordance with the bylaws. The motion was seconded by Rhett Keene and passed 

unanimously. The committee chairperson is Rhett Keene. 

Danielle Copeland began a general discussion about the dilapidated state of the community street 

signs and stop signs. Rhett, as head of the Maintenance Committee will survey the signs and will 

report back to the Board at the May meeting. 

Rhett Keene bought LED light bulbs for the entrance palms. They are appx $27 each from 

Lowes and have a 3 year warranty. He will submit his receipt to the Treasurer. A copy of the 

packaging is attached to the minutes so future purchases can be made. 

There was general discussion about an email that the Vicki Waldbauer, Secretary, circulated to 

some Board members. Her email stated that effective May 1, she resigns her post as Secretary 

but retains her seat on the board. John Copeland accepted the Board’s unanimous nomination to 

serve as Secretary. 

Next Meeting: 

The next meeting will be the held on May 21, 2014 at 7:00 p.m. on the Copeland porch, 

1440 S.W. 25th Lane, Palm City, Florida. 

Adjournment: 

At 10:00 p.m., Rhett Keene moved to adjourn the meeting which was seconded by John 

Copeland and passed unanimously. 
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